An Roinn Slainte

16 June, 2003

Dear  Sir/Madam

I have been conscious for some time that the existing adoption legislation is out of date and cumbersome.  In March of this year I got Government approval to begin a wide ranging consultation on the legislation and I am delighted to have this opportunity of consulting with all interested parties with a view to making significant improvements to the legislation.    

There are three documents on which I would welcome your views.  These include the attached Adoption Legislation Consultation - Discussion Paper, which has been developed by an independent legal expert.  It sets out a number of issues for consideration to take account of modern adoption practice and trends. In addition, your views are sought on two pieces of adoption legislation currently under preparation: the Adoption Information, Post-Adoption Contact and Associated Issues Bill (dealing with information rights for those affected by adoption) and the  Bill to ratify the Hague Convention on the Protection of Children and Co-operation in Respect of Intercountry Adoption.  The latter also deals with the establishment of the Adoption Authority.  

All three documents can be obtained by accessing the Department’s website www.doh.ie .  The Adoption Acts 1952 to 1998 and statutory instruments can be obtained by contacting the Government Publications Office at 6476000 or by accessing the Office of the Attorney General’s website www.attorneygeneral.ie .  

Your comments will be considered along with the comments made by other groups and individuals and an oral consultation session will be held in the early Autumn on the findings of the submissions.  Submissions may be released under the Freedom of Information Act, 1997 (as amended).  Written submissions on the issues raised in the Discussion Paper and the two legislative proposals should be forwarded by Friday 18 July, 2003 to Bernadette Fearon in the Department or by e-mail on bernadette_fearon@health.irlgov.ie.  Queries should be addressed to siobhan_kennan@health.irlgov.ie. 

I hope that this process will result in workable proposals to bring to Government which will lead to a new, modern and appropriate legislative framework for adoption.  I therefore hope that you will take this opportunity of making your views heard.

Yours sincerely,

Brian Lenihan, TD

Minister for Children

